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From: Tom Freyne <TomFreyne@scopeophthalmics.com> 
Sent: 02 July 2012 23:36 
To: SANCO FEES PHARMACOVIGILANCE 
Cc: John Freyne 
Subject: Concept paper on fees payable to EMA for pharmacovigilance 
 
Importance: High 
Attention: European Commission, DG Health and Consumers, Unit D5 ‘Medicinal products – 
authorisations, EMA’ 
To whom it may concern, 

 
My name is Tom Freyne and I am a commercial director for an ophthalmic distribution 
company called Scope Ophthalmics. 
We recently received your communication above from our Pharmacovigilance consultant.  
This document has shocked us greatly and has given us grave concerns about the future of 
our company. 
Scope Ophthalmics is a small company, established in May 2009, that currently has no 
licensed products. We are planning to launch 4-5 medicinal products in the next year in the 
UK & Irish market. Some of these products are currently undergoing the review process with 
the MHRA and IMB, which means that we have already invested heavily in licensing some of 
these products. 
 
The proposed fees will make any licensed medication for us totally impractical and 
unjustifiable. We would definitely not launch any medications in the UK & Irish market 
places if such fees were imposed.   
Many of the products that we will launch are ophthalmic based preparations-which satisfy 
very niche needs. 
 
I really hope that you can reconsider your proposal here and allow companies like Scope 
Ophthalmics to sell medicinal products in the UK & Ireland.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
Tom Freyne, Commercial Director 
UK +44 7889 168919, IRE +353 87 6748537 
Please see our new website; www.scopeophthalmics.com 
 
Scope Ophthalmics Head Office 
First Point, Buckingham Gate, Gatwick Airport, London 
01293 897209 
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This email is sent on behalf of Scope Ophthalmics Ltd registered in Ireland with company no. 
470012, registered office; Orchard Road, Clondalkin, Dublin 22 Ireland. Trading office; First 
Point, Buckingham Gate, Gatwick Airport, RH6 0NT. Directors: John Freyne, Tom Freyne. This 
email is confidential and intended solely for the addressee[s]. If you are not the intended 
recipient you must not use, copy, distribute, disseminate, nor act upon the information. If 
you have received this message in error do not open any attachment, instead please inform 
the sender and then delete the message from your system. No reliance should be placed on 
the contents of this email without written confirmation, and any liability arising from such 
reliance without written confirmation is hereby excluded. Any views expressed in this 
message are those of the individual sender, unless stated otherwise, and do not represent 
the company position or policies. The reliability of this method of communication cannot be 
guaranteed. It can be intercepted, corrupted, delayed, may arrive incomplete, contain 
viruses or be affected by other interference. We have taken reasonable steps to reduce risks 
against viruses but please rely on your own virus check as Scope Ophthalmics Limited 
accepts no responsibility or liability for any damage caused or sustained as a result of this 
transmission. 
 
 


